
APPROVED/REVISED 
MINUTES 

LOCAL STORMWATER SUBCOMMITTEE 
    These minutes are a general summary of the meeting and are not verbatim transcription. 
 
    March 29, 2019                                           Present:             Beth Peyser, Chairman  
                                                                                                  Richard Baldelli                                                                                        
                                                                                                  Alan Pilch 
                                                                                                   
                                                                                                   
                                                                                             
                                                                        Absent:             Joe Fossi                                                     
                                                                                                  John Katz          
                                                                                                  Steve Sullivan       
                                                                                              
 Also Present:         Daniel Robinson, Assistant Planner    
                                Aarti Paranjape, Office Administrator    
                        
At 2:05 PM, Ms. Peyser, Chairman called the meeting to order. 
No motions posed. 
 
 
Items: 
 
1.    Ms. Peyser started the meeting with the continued discussion on the parameters for new 

stormwater regulation. She noted the documents shared by Mr. Sullivan and Mr. Pilch. 
 
        The members agreed that the chart created by Mr. Sullivan showing the percentage 

calculations for the impervious surface in the Town of Ridgefield will be incorporated into 
the regulations. Ms. Peyser suggested incorporating the percentage number of 10.79 percent 
as the total impervious surface, and that above this number the homeowner will have to 
mitigate with the stormwater plan.  

         
        Members discussed the language revised by Mr. Pilch for the regulations. 

It was proposed that under the Purpose section of the Regulations, there should be a brief 
inclusion of MS4 regulations. 
 
Members after discussion at length, decided to work on the definitions and the stormwater 
quality section of the regulations.  
 
Mr. Robinson and Mr. Pilch will work on the language with intent to present a draft of the 
language for the next meeting for the review by the members of the subcommittee. 

                                
               The next scheduled meeting will be on Friday April 26, 2019 at 2:00PM. 
 

       Mr. Baldelli motioned and Mr Pilch seconded to approve the meeting minutes of February      



       22, 2019. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
 

      Hearing no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 3:09PM, Mr. Pilch motioned  
      and Mr.Baldelli seconded it. Motion carried 3-0. 

 
 

 
 
    Respectfully submitted, 
 
   Aarti Paranjape 
  Office Administrator  


